
ISSUE 6 
23 February 2024 
 

Newsletter 
 
Parent/Carer Consultations Wednesday 6 and Thursday 7 March 
The Parent/Carer Consultation appointment system will be open from Monday 26 February on SchoolCloud, you will 
be able to choose a time that suits you to see your child’s class teacher. You will receive your child’s report when you 
attend the Parent/Carer Consultation. 
Please click the following links for guidance and bookings - Website link to book and Guidance for information. 

 
Book Fair 

A big THANK YOU for supporting our recent book fair and supporting your children 
with reading. 
The sale of books totalled an incredible £974 which will go towards providing our 
school with free books for our library. 

 
 
World Book Day - Friday 8 March 

Paul Lyalls, a poet will be joining us on our World Book Day. He has been poet in residence for the Roald 
Dahl Museum and has worked with Michael Rosen, Arsenal FC and Benjamin Zephaniah.  The school will 
be fully covering the cost of his visit, when every year group will have workshops with him – so no charge 
to parents/carers. 
 
Pupils will have the chance to read their library book with other pupils from their school family (Citrine, 

Emerald and Garnet).  We are not asking pupils to dress up as book characters, but just to wear comfortable clothes 
to relax and read books during the day. They can also bring in a cushion/blanket/slippers (to change into) for their 
shared reading time.  Parents and carers - you do not have to worry about making or buying costumes.   
 
Pupils will also have the chance to have Paul’s poetry book signed at the end of the day, please order through the 
school office by next Monday 26 February, at the latest. 

 
World Book Day - Book Swap on 8 March 
Pupils will have the chance to swap their unwanted books with others.  Pupils should bring their book in from Monday 
4 March until Thursday 7 March ready for their book swap on World Book Day – 8 March. 

 
Science Week – 11-15 March 
This year's theme for Science Week is 'Time’. As part of Science Week, the pupils will partake in a range of activities to 
spark and inspire their scientific thinking. We will be collecting plastic bags from the 11 March-15 March as part of The 
Big Plastic Count. This is an initiative that many schools are taking part in during Science Week to combat plastic waste. 
We will be collecting data for our school, which will then be shared with the government. Our small actions can make 
a BIG impact on our world today and in the future!    As a school, we are collecting and recycling batteries as part of 
the Duracell Big Battery Hunt from Monday 26th February. Please send in your child with any old batteries into school. 
We are collecting the following batteries: AA, AAA, C and D. 
 

 
 
 
 

https://carterhatchjun.schoolcloud.co.uk/
https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1525&type=pdf


 
Red Nose day – Friday 15 March 

    
We will be fundraising for charity and asking for all children and staff to wear something RED on    
Friday 15 March (£1 donation please).  You can wear a red nose if you would like to, which can be 
bought at most supermarkets. The school will not have red noses for sale. 

 
 

Movie Night – Thursday 21 March     
We will be having a movie night on 21 March the film chosen by 
School Parliament is SING 2. There will be a limited number of 
places, further information will be sent home nearer the time. 
Tickets will be £5, which will include popcorn, a chocolate bar and 
juice.  
Pupils are welcome to bring a cushion/blanket to sit on. 
All children are to be collected at 5pm, children will not be allowed 
home alone even if they usually do go home alone.  
 

Suffolks Tea-time Club Closures 
If you have children that attend Suffolks tea time club, please be reminded that they have the following Inset Days and 
early school closures in March and April , which means there will be NO after school provisions on the below dates 
and pupils will need to be collected at 3pm.  Please ensure you have made childcare arrangements for these days.  
Thank you. 
 
 Last day of this term  –   Thursday 28 March  (our school closes at 1.30pm) 

 Suffolks Inset Day      –   Monday 15 April 

 
My Young Mind Enfield (MYME) 
We are very lucky to have School Wellbeing Practitioners working in our school with children and parent/carers 
Practitioners are based across schools in Enfield and aim to promote emotional wellbeing and mental health by 
supporting young people and their families through prevention, early intervention and identification. 
If you feel this service would benefit you and your family please read the leaflet below and contact Gerry Cameron. 
 
Leaflet for primary school parents (Turkish) 
Leaflet for primary school parents (Somali) 
Leaflet for primary school parents (Polish) 
Leaflet for primary school parents (Bengali) 
Leaflet for primary school parents (Albanian) 
 

 
Housing and Homelessness in Enfield 
The policy for homelessness is changing in Enfield due to the current housing crisis in Enfield.  Please click here to read 
the new policy.  If you need any further help or advice, please speak to Gerry. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1586&type=pdf
https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1588&type=pdf
https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1589&type=pdf
https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1590&type=pdf
https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1587&type=pdf
https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1591&type=pdf


Congratulations 

 
Congratulations for Best Attendance in February  
2 February     3 Banjo   97.53%      
9 February     5 Kahlo   96.85% 
23 February   5 Goldsworthy   99.01%        
 

Success Certificates 
Congratulations!  The pupils awarded success certificates since our last newsletter are: 
 
Year 3: Alice, Aisha, Mohammed A, Connor, Yusufcan, Oyku  
Year 4: Kesar, Joshua, Erdem, Isiah, Konstantina  
Year 5: Puhal, Abubaker, Asfa, Anas 
Year 6: George, Zoya, Kevin, Mohammed, Ailean  

 
Always Stars  
Our “Always Stars” are awarded an enamel badge to wear to school every day to show that they always work hard and 
uphold our school values, are a good role model and are proud to be part of our school. They are always a credit to our 
school and their families.   Our pupils have the opportunity to become an ‘Always Star’ once during their time in Years 
3 and 4 and once again during Years 5 and 6. 
 
The pupils awarded an “Always Star” badge since our last newsletter are: 
Year 3: Maya   
Year 4: Sarah       
Year 5: Kodie, Ardlon, Thomas  
Year 6: Emir, Almina  

 
 
Dates for your Diary                                                                            
6-7 March       Parents consultations 
8 March           World Book Day 
15 March        Red Nose Day 
21 March        Movie Night   SING 2 
28 March       Last day of spring term - Early finish (1.30pm) No Suffolks Tea Time Club drop-off 
29 March-12 April  School closed - Easter Holidays (Including Bank Holiday) 
15 April    Pupils return to school No Suffolks Tea Time Club - closed for staff training  
6 May   School closed - Bank Holiday 
27-31 May   School closed - Half term (including Bank Holiday)   
3 June  Pupils return to school 
23 July    Last day of Summer term - Early finish (1.30pm)   No Suffolks Tea Time Club drop-off                 
24 July-31 August  School closed - Summer Holidays 

 
School term dates are also on our website    

https://www.carterhatchjun.org/page/?title=Term+and+Diary+Dates&pid=34

